
 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

CONNECTICUT STATE BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC EXAMINERS 
 

Thursday, September 12, 2019, at 9:00 A.M. 
 

Department of Public Health 
410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford CT 

Third Floor –Hearing Room 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
Minutes 
 Review of the minutes from May 16, 2019. 
 
 
Reinstatement process for individuals who have continued to practice with a lapsed license 
 Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager, DPH 
 
 
Open Forum 
 
 
ADJOURN 
 
 
 
(Corrected) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Department of Public Health is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 
If you require aid/accommodation to participate fully and fairly, 

 please contact the Public Health Hearing Office at 860-509-7566. 



 

The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision and which have not yet been adopted by the Board. 

 
The Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners held a meeting at the Department of Health at 410 
Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT on May 16, 2019 in the third floor Hearing Room. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Candito Carroccia, DC 
     Gina Carucci, DC 
     Karlos Boghosian, DC 
     Sean Robotham, DC - via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:   None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 
     Stacy Schulman, Hearing Officer 

 

Dr. Carroccia called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. 

 
I. MINUTES 

Dr. Boghosian made a motion, seconded by Dr. Carucci, to approve the minutes from the 
February 21, 2019 meeting as edited.  The motion passed. 
 

 
II. OFFICE OF LICENSURE REGULATION AND COMPLIANCE 
 A. Amir Nadimi, D.C. – Petition No. 2018-642 

Staff Attorney Brittany Allen presented to the Board a Consent Order in this matter. Attorney Eileen 
Becker was present on behalf of respondent. 
Dr. Carroccia made a motion, seconded by Dr. Carucci to approve the Consent Order.  The motion 
passed unanimously  
Dr. Carroccia signed the order which imposes a $1500.00 civil penalty. 

 
III. OTHER BUSINESS 

Dr. Boghosian provided an overview of the Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards annual meeting 
he attended from May 1 to May 5, 2019. 
 
The Board discussed the possibility of hold a future Board meeting at the University of Bridgeport so that 
Chiropractic Students can attend. 

 
IV. ADJOURN 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:39 a.m. on motion by Dr. Carucci, seconded by Dr. Boghosian.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Candito Carroccia, DC 
Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners 

 

 

 


